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March 12, 2019

TO: Honorable Robert Nichols, Chair, Senate Committee on Transportation
 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: SB538 by Johnson (Relating to the issuance of a driver's license or personal identification

certificate to a youth experiencing homelessness.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that the provisions of the bill relating to issuance of a driver's license or personal
identification certificate to homeless youth could be absorbed using existing resources.

This legislation would do one or more of the following: create or recreate a dedicated account in the General
Revenue Fund, create or recreate a special or trust fund either with or outside of the Treasury, or create a
dedicated revenue source. The fund, account, or revenue dedication included in this bill would be subject to
funds consolidation review by the current Legislature.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety, 601 Department of Transportation
LBB Staff: WP, JGAn, AI, SMi
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